
AUDLEY MILLS PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
MINUTES
6.00pm Monday 20th May 2024
Audley Mills Medical Education Centre

Small Meeting room
1
Present: Brian Dawbarn (Chair), Dr Tim Wright (TW), Sally Mason (Practice Manager – SM), Laura Rich (Practice Manager, LR), Michael Spoor (MS), Julie Saunders (JS), Lesley Gamon (LG) Pauline Dunmore (PD), Robert Godfrey (RG)
Apologies: Cllr. Ian Ward

1. Welcome and apologies. 

2. Minutes of last meeting 
Confirmed as accurate and detailed. BD raised some questions from the minutes. 
Telephone system – SM advised initial teething problems but after making a few changes all appears to be working well with some positive feedback received.

Reception changes – Going well but with a few slight issues following the recent bank holidays.

ICE – Nationwide issues still ongoing. TW advised it regularly crashes the whole system. Reported several times.

Power failures now resolved.

New care home on Rawreth Lane due to open end of May 2024. Likely to be covered by Greensward Surgery. 

MS asked if Care Home residents get preferential treatment over other patients. TW advised not the case, but they have a regular ward round at care homes as the amount of work involved with caring for the residents is much higher than that of our other patients. MS to feed back. 

MS asked why an increase in DNAs (Did not Attends), unable to give exact reason but it could be due to being able to book far in advance and then forgetting even though a text reminder is sent. 
3. Update

· No queuing for appointments 
No queuing for same day appointments was introduced after feedback received which suggested there were a lot of patients who were too unwell to attend the surgery early morning and queue for an appointment. It was felt that there was a disadvantage to those who called as the appointments were usually all gone once they had got through. 
Initially there was some negative feedback on social media, but we haven’t received any complaints or negativity since starting this and the receptionists feel this is working better. 
JS asked if we still offered emergency appointments at 2pm. This is no longer an option. Contractually we cannot ask patients to call back, we must book an appointment when they call or signpost to alternatives. 
RG asked if patients could attend the surgery to prebook routine advanced appointments. This has not changed, and patients still have the option to do this. 

· Non attenders
Discussed earlier as part of the review of previous minutes.
· Doctor and staff changes
Joiners include. 

Dr Rohan Subasinghe as a Salaried Doctor.
Dr Deepmala Bhagawan as a GP Registrar

Dr Grace Cooper, Salaried Doctor has returned from maternity leave. 

Dr Heather Kennedy as a GP as part of the GP Retainer Scheme

Dr Matthew Ogunsanya will be joining us in June as a Salaried Doctor

We are also in the process of recruiting an additional salaried GP. 

MS queried how we usually recruit new doctors and TW explained we usually have a high level of registrars who we have trained who we identify as being a positive addition to the team, or we speak with other local surgeries who pass on recommendations. We don’t usually have to advertise.

Leavers

Dr Wisdom Chuma, GP Registrar

Dr Jairon Majdneya, Salaried Doctor
· GP Improvement Plan (GPIP)
SM explained we had taken part in the GP Improvement Program and that it had been a difficult six weeks due to the pressures and deadlines of the additional work expected of us. There were financial gains attached to completing this, but we have since found out that the money needs to be spent first on improving access and then applied for afterwards. 
The course gave a lot of ideas which we have already started working towards. 
SM explained that we are keen to use Patchs for online appointment booking. This is a preferred way for us as it clinically triages patients before advising them the best option. This will be introduced very gradually. 

4. Complaints & Compliments Summary

Discussed some of them, no obvious concerns raised other than one where a patient had complained about a three hour wait for a telephone call. This is advised when booking.
5. Any further comments / suggestions:
SM/LR to get numbers of full and part time doctors here at practice. 
MS requested that we review the wording on the website regarding patients calling after 3pm if they have any non-urgent queries as he felt this was slightly misleading.
6. Suggested date of next meeting – Monday 23rd September 6pm (to be confirmed) 

